

The Nature of God Part 2

The Miracles of Jesus

Jesus is the Son of God who came to earth to save mankind. While on earth, Jesus performed many miracles. He healed the sick, gave sight to the blind, caused the lame to walk, cast out evil spirits and even raised the dead. He was able to perform such miracles through the power of God. The miracles Jesus performed impacted the lives of His disciples and others who witnessed them. The Bible tells us that many people believed in God because of the miracles Jesus performed. Many of the religious leaders, however, did not believe that God gave Jesus the power to perform miracles. They were jealous of Jesus and spread the lie that He got His power from Satan. Miracles still happen even today. Many people in modern times have experienced events they cannot fully explain. People have been healed of diseases, the blind have received their sight and people have been forgiven of their sins.

Jesus Heals the paralyzed Man

After reading the notes above and watching the video, answer the following questions.

1. Who is Jesus?
2. Why did Jesus come to Earth?
3. Why did the religious leaders spread lies about Jesus?
4. What type of illness did the man in the story have?
5. How did the man's friends help him to see Jesus?

Select **True** or **False**.

6. Jesus showed compassion for the sick man.
7. The other people were very happy to see the sick man placed in front of Jesus.
8. Jesus did not forgive the sick man's sins.
9. Jesus knew what the religious leaders and other people were thinking in their minds.

10. Jesus told the man to pick up his mat and go home.